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07/10/2022  12:17:432022/3608/P COMMNT Nicola 

Michaelides

With many of my communal rooms sharing the back of Goodge Street, this installation would greatly affect my 

household. Having these planted so close to where I live, work and sleep, will enhance noise pollution in the 

quite area we currently have. Noise during the day is already hard to bear as I work from home and noise from 

sources out of control (builders, people of the street etc) can affect my household greatly, however at night 

there is tranquillity. I fear that these installations will primarily cause sleep disturbances. I live in the centre of 

the city and lucky enough to have a small green space on the other side of my building and no tall, obstructive 

buildings. This installation would also ruin the historic look of the buildings in the area and become an eye 

sore.

07/10/2022  09:47:032022/3608/P OBJ ms mary peretz We live at No 13 Colville Place and feel that the installation of 6 heat pumps close to our home will increase 

the noise pollution significantly particularly at night. What you might not realise is,  despite mitigation of the 

sound, this back courtyard is like an enclosed sound box, so any noise is considerably augmented.  If there is 

a better, quieter pump that would be that would be better.

07/10/2022  11:56:302022/3608/P OBJ Lou James I object to this proposal.

Colville Place is a conservation zone backing onto Goodge Street. It has existed for over 200 years as a 

distinctive residential street in this increasingly commercial area. There is a strong community which has stood 

the test of time over more than two centuries, despite the increasing disregard for its residents from new 

businesses coming into the area. Noise pollution is a huge factor in threatening the future of this special 

residential street, as long suffering homeowners, all of whom dutifully pay their council tax, become 

increasingly exasperated with the various heating, air conditioning and other devices attached to the rear of 

buildings on Goodge Street, with seemingly little regard for the impact on their neighbours. If Camden wishes 

to preserve the co existence of residential and commercial properties that is a a huge feature of the borough, 

it must give more account to the long term residents, who remain, loyal constituents, long after each transient 

business comes and goes.
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